

California Regional Water Quality Control Board

Los Angeles Region



Linda S. Adams
Cal/EPA Secretary

320 W. 4th Street, Suite 200, Los Angeles, California 90013
Phone (213) 576-6600 FAX (213) 576-6640 - Internet Address: http://www.waterboards.ca.gov/losangeles

Arnold Schwarzenegger Governor

September 15, 2010

Mr. Nick Bubalo, President S.L.S. & N., Inc. P.O. Box 1286 Monrovia, CA 91017

TENTATIVE WASTE DISCHARGE REQUIREMENTS – PECK ROAD GRAVEL PIT AND INERT LANDFILL, MONROVIA, CALIFORNIA (File No. 82-17)

Dear Mr. Bubalo:

Reference is made to a *Revised Application/Report of Waste Discharge* that you submitted to this Regional Water Quality Control Board (Regional Board) on June 2, 2010, requesting the revision of Regional Board Order No. 97-008, adopted on January 27, 1997, that includes waste discharge requirements (WDRs) for the subject site (Site). In accordance with the California Water Code, we have prepared tentative WDRs for the discharge of inert solid waste at the Site. Enclosed are copies of the tentative WDRs, consisting of:

- a. Waste Discharge Requirements
- b. Monitoring and Reporting Program (Attachment T)
- c. Standard Provisions (Attachment W)

(To save printing and postage costs, attachments to this letter are sent only to the addressee. Copies of these documents may be downloaded from the Regional Board website at http://www.waterboards.ca.gov/losangeles/board_decisions/tentative_orders/ or obtained by contacting the Regional Board staff listed at the end of this letter.)

In accordance with administrative procedures, this Regional Board, at a public hearing to be held on November 4, 2010, at 9:00 AM, at the Metropolitan Water District of Southern California, 700 North Alameda Street, Board Room, in Los Angeles, California, will consider the enclosed tentative Order and comments submitted in writing regarding any or all portions thereof. The Regional Board will hear any testimony pertinent to this discharge and the tentative requirements. It is expected that the Regional Board will take action at the hearing; however, as testimony indicates, the Regional Board at its discretion may order further investigation.

Written comments regarding the tentative Order must be received at the Regional Board office by the close of business on October 18, 2010, in order to be evaluated by Board staff and included in the Board's agenda folder. Submittal of written comments by the deadline is required to ensure that all comments are accurately and fully included in the administrative record, that Board staff is able

California Environmental Protection Agency

to provide timely review, and that Regional Board members have sufficient time to give full consideration to the comments and issues raised.

If you have any questions or need additional information, please contact me at (213) 620-2253.

Sincerely,

Wen Yang, Ph.D., C.E.G., C.H.G.

Senior Engineering Geologist

Land Disposal Unit

Enclosures

cc: Leslie Graves, Land Disposal Program, State Water Resource Control Board Martin Perez, California Department of Resources Recycling and Recovery Cindy Chen, Los Angeles County, DHS
Carol Williams, Main San Gabriel Basin Watermaster
Steve Sizemore, City of Monrovia
David Saldaña, City of San Marino
Kwok Tam, City of Irwindale
Tom Davis, Justice & Associates